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New guidance is available to both educators and clock hour providers regarding STEM clock 
hours at http://www.k12.wa.us/STEM/ClockHours.aspx. 
 
STEM RENEWAL CLOCK HOURS GUIDANCE  
Approved clock hour providers may offer STEM clock hours and are able to independently vet 
each offering to ensure the course meets the intent of the STEM clock hour requirement. STEM 
clock hours are to be offered on a case-by-case basis provided the course qualifies by meeting 
the Criteria and Guiding Questions. Support documents are available on the STEM clock hour 
website, and provide examples of offerings that meet the Criteria and Guiding Questions to be 
a STEM clock hour. 
 
STEM RENEWAL PROFESSIONAL AND CONTINUING TEACHER CERTIFICATES GUIDANCE 
Beginning September 1, 2019, renewal applications for professional and continuing teacher 
certificates must document completion of at least 15 clock hours, or at least one goal from an 
annual professional growth plan* (PGP), with an emphasis on STEM integration. The STEM 
renewal requirement applies to endorsements in: Elementary Education (K–8); Early Childhood 
Education (P–3); Mathematics (5–12); Middle Level Math (4–9); Middle Level Science (4–9); 
Science (5–12); Designated Sciences (5–12): Biology, Chemistry, Earth and Space Science, 
Physics; Technology Education; and Career and Technical Education Teachers. This guidance is 
intended for educators in this audience. 
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For questions regarding this bulletin, please contact Mallory Torimino, at 360-725-6409 or 
email mallory.torimino@k12.wa.us. The OSPI TTY number is 360-664-3631. 
 
This bulletin is also available on OSPI’s website at 
http://www.k12.wa.us/BulletinsMemos/bulletins2017.aspx.  
 
Michaela W. Miller, Ed.D., NBCT 
Deputy Superintendent 
 
David Kinnunen 
Director  
Professional Certification  
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OSPI provides equal access to all programs and services without discrimination based on sex, race, creed, religion, color, national 
origin, age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression, gender identity, disability, or 
the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability. Questions and complaints of alleged discrimination 
should be directed to the Equity and Civil Rights Director at 360-725-6162/TTY: 360-664-3631; or P.O. Box 47200, Olympia, 
WA 98504-7200; or equity@k12.wa.us.  
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